
Date: 
 

January 28, 2022 

To: Honorable Chairman Jose “Pepe” Diaz 
and Members, Board of County Commissioners 
 

From: Daniella Levine Cava 
Mayor 

 
Subject: 

 
BCC Directive: Resolution No. 615-21 – International Sister Seaport Agreement with the 
Puerto Rico Ports Authority  

 
On June 16, 2021, the Board of County Commissioners (Board) adopted Resolution No. 615-21 directing 
the County Mayor or County Mayor’s designee to prepare a report regarding the negotiation and execution 
of the International Sister Seaport Agreement (Agreement) with the Puerto Rico Ports Authority. 
 
On November 11, 2021, Commissioner Rebeca Sosa, Chair of the Miami-Dade PortMiami and 
Environmental Resilience Committee, Port Director/CEO, Juan Kuryla and Deputy Port Director, Hydi 
Webb traveled to San Juan, Puerto Rico to sign a Sister Seaport Agreement with the Puerto Rico Ports 
Authority (Authority).   
 
The visit provided an opportunity for high level dialogue with the Port Authority’s Executive Director, Joel 
A. Piza-Batiz and his executive team on ways the partnership will be mutually beneficial, particularly with 
cruise business relations.  Additionally, Mr. Piza-Batiz provided a comprehensive tour of their port facilities 
and cruise terminals.  
 
On November 12th, the Miami-Dade delegation was warmly welcomed by the Governor of Puerto Rico, the 
Honorable Pedro R. Pierluisi to his official residence where they discussed ways to strengthen the 
relationship between the two ports followed by the official signing ceremony.  The Agreement was signed 
by Governor Pierluisi, Commissioner Sosa, Mr. Kuryla, and Mr. Piza-Batiz.  
 
Outlined in the Agreement was the following: Both ports agreed to commit to the free and uninhibited 
exchange of information pertaining to the respective cargo and cruise industries; the exchange of historical 
statistical information pertaining to each port; planned seaport infrastructure developments, and general 
marketing research aimed at increasing cruise and cargo traffic at the respective ports.  Both ports will study 
the possibility of creating the technical and financial means, by way of joint ventures or other business 
arrangements, to promote the traffic and port activities covered in the Agreement. Both ports will work 
toward the formation of technical working groups to exchange educational visits and act as goodwill 
ambassadors between the two ports. Both ports will, through their respective marketing process, promote 
opportunities for and the advantages of doing business at the Sister Seaports.  
 
Pursuant to Ordinance No. 14-65, this report shall be placed on the next available Board meeting agenda. 
 
Should you require additional information, please contact Hydi Webb, Seaport Interim Port Director at 305-
347-4951. 
c:   Geri Bonzon-Keenan, County Attorney 
      Gerald Sanchez, First Assistant County Attorney 
      Jess McCarty, Executive Assistant County Attorney 
      Jimmy Morales, Chief Operating Officer, Office of the Mayor  
 Yinka Majekodunmi, Commission Auditor 
 Jennifer Moon, Chief, Office of Policy and Budgetary Affairs 
      Melissa Adames, Director, Clerk of the Board 
      Eugene Love, Agenda Coordinator 
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